16" June 2021
Dear Sir or Madam

We are residents of Scott Hall Avenue, and Scott Hall Rd, and our homes are positioned directly
opposite and adjacent to the Caribbean Cricket Club. We felt compelled to contribute and sign this
petition in support of Caribbean Cricket Club’s application for a premises license.

We have co-existed with the cricket club for many years; some of our children have grown up playing
in their junior teams. Our relationship has been longstanding with this Windrush institution, and for as
long as we have known the Cricket Club, we have never had any negative engagements. The club
pens on Saturday mainly for cricket, and events happen on the Friday or Saturday evening,
occasionally — it's not a night club. The clubhouse is closed primarily from Monday thru to Thursday,
and this has been the case since opening. As a result, any complaints of noise nuisance, is greatly
exaggerated and biased to the evidence. Some of our homes are positioned less than 50m away
from the back entrance of the club, and we can wholeheartedly say, that we have not experienced

any continuous bouts of loud, overbearing music, or noisy patrons urinating on our back fences, at
4am.

The club has no history of inciting or fostering a culture of antisocial behaviour. We don’t recall an
incident where police intervention was necessary to break up a fight or mange a disturbance. Their
members are typically older, and whilst they may be applying to allow wider public access, the club
chooses to target its traditional, mature audience. More importantly, the club has 24hr CCTV
operation, so any incident flagged to their attention is likely to have been recorded, and therefore can
be used if requested. In addition, the management at the club are responsible, friendly people, and
we are confident that matters would be resolved immediately and amicably.

The Caribbean Cricket club represents more than just a building; it's a legacy of the first immigrants
from the West Indies and represents respectful, mature members of our community. After an entire
year of no activity, we want nothing more for the club to get back on its feet, and continue its mission
to leave a positive legacy for future generations.

Kind regards
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